
 

 
The Honorable Deb Haaland 
Secretary of the Interior  
1849 C Street NW 
Washington, DC 20240 
 
Dear Madam Secretary: 
 
We, the undersigned users, consumers, partners and supporters of the copper industry 
write to urge you formally designate copper as an official USGS Critical Mineral without 
delay.  While we believe that copper has always been critical to our national security, water 
infrastructure, and electrical and clean energy infrastructure, recent significant increases in the 
supply risk have made its immediate inclusion on the critical mineral list necessary. 
 
With the release of the draft 2021 list, a new qualitative methodology was created to look more 
closely at a supply risk score by calculating the economic vulnerability, disruption potential, and 
trade exposure of various minerals.  Unfortunately, USGS stopped counting with 2018 data.  
Since 2018, the risks to copper from imports have increased dramatically. The share of copper 
consumption that is met by net imports has increased from 31% in 2016 to 49.3% in 2021. In 
the first half of 2022, the net import reliance stood at 48%. 
 
Recently, the Copper Development Association (CDA) hired an analyst to update copper’s 
supply risk score with the recently available data through the first half of 2022. With the new 
data, copper’s supply risk score in 2022 is up to 0.423 and the 4-year weighted average score is 
now up to 0.407 – both above the USGS 0.40 threshold for automatic inclusion on the list. 
 

 
 
Given the significant change in the supply risk to copper, which shows no signs of slowing 
down, we urge you to exercise the authority given to you by statute to officially add copper to 
the list immediately, without waiting for the next update in 3 years.  This is a commitment USGS 
made in writing earlier this year, saying “If the criticality status of a mineral commodity were to 
change significantly in the near term, the USGS would publish information on the changed 
circumstances without waiting for a 3-year update cycle.”  Clearly, this dramatic rise in the 
supply risk score is such an incident that requires immediate attention. 
 
This designation will significantly benefit and protect the United States as we continue to 
substantially invest in a variety of copper intensive applications. By recognizing copper as a 



 

 
“critical mineral,” the United States’ federal government can more effectively ensure a secure 
and reliable supply of domestic copper resources in the years to come.  
 
Given copper’s major role in state and national economic development, national security, 
and infrastructure, we strongly reiterate our recommendation that copper be immediately 
included in the USGS list of “critical minerals”. 
 
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of this request.  
 
Sincerely, 
 


